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We’re off and running! The start of the school year has been both busy and
exciting. Despite the lingering summer heat, our students have returned with
great energy and enthusiasm. We're in full swing here at Myers, with classes,

teams, and clubs all getting started this September.
It’s going to be a busy month! Our football, volleyball, and golf teams are

competing in tournaments and games across southern Alberta. New clubs, like
the weightlifting club, are kicking off, and our Student Council is actively

planning pep rallies, Terry Fox activities, and Fan Appreciation Nights.
I also want to highlight a couple of upcoming events for our school community.

First, we have the Tri-School BBQ on September 17, where all parents and
families are welcome. It starts at 5:30 PM in the bus loop, and we'll be serving

free burgers, chips, pop, and cake!
Next, our first School Council meeting of the year will be on September 24, 2024,

at 7:30 PM in the WR Myers Conference Room. Our current president, Jenelle
O'Connor, will be stepping down, and I’d like to thank her for the countless

hours she has dedicated to our community—she will truly be missed.
Thank you for everything you do to make Myers a wonderful place for our

students.
Sincerely,

Adam Hughes



 Hello, my name is Mrs. Furlanich, and I will be the new Language Arts
teacher for the Horizon Christian Program. I currently reside in Lethbridge

with my husband, Santiago, and our rambunctious cat, Katara. 

I am a huge lover of books, and spend a good amount of my free time
reading. I dream of one day having my own personal library. When I am able

to put down my book, I can often be found working out at the gym or
playing sports. I played many sports throughout my highschool years, and
played rugby at a provincial and university level. More recently, I took up

powerlifting and bodybuilding and have competed in both sports.

I love teaching, and find deep satisfaction in learning and growing
alongside my colleagues and students. I am beyond excited to join the W.R.

Myers team!
 

Hi, My name is Ms Sran. A little about me...
This will be my fifth year teaching with Horizon School Division. I've

taught at the Horizon Mennonite Alternative Program, D.A. Ferguson, and
as a substitute teacher. My background is in Mathematics and Art and
you'll find I like to blend the two wherever possible in the classroom.
When I'm not at school I enjoy spending time with my family and dog,
playing board games, reading, and baking. I love gardening, animals,

concerts and roadtrips. This year I'll be teaching grades 6 to 12 Math at
the Horizon Christian Program and I cannot wait to meet the students!

Meet the new staff ... 

Hello everyone! I am Mr. Friesen.  I'm thrilled to join the team as a new
teacher. I have a profound passion for history, especially early church
history, western philosophy, and fitness. Outside the classroom, I love

exploring through hiking and mountaineering, furthering my fitness
through weightlifting and rock climbing, and observing the beauty of

nature through bird watching. My heart for students is to see them
equipped with the tools, frameworks, and attitudes to lead meaningful,

thoughtful, and healthy lives for the sake of themselves, their families, and
their broader communities. I'm excited to share my interests and

enthusiasm with the students and look forward to being a part of this
wonderful community!



Hello! My name is Josh Fuentes. I am excited to be starting
my first year in Horizon School Division as a Wellness

Coach supporting D. A. Ferguson, W. R. Myers and HCP. I
graduated from the University of Lethbridge with a

bachelor’s degree in public health last year, and I am eager
to use my knowledge to promote a healthy environment!

When I’m not at work, I like to read books, ride my bike, and
listen to music. I believe in the power of positivity and

making people feel like they matter.

 

My name is Eric Neufeld, I’m a Constable with the Taber Police Service, and
I am delighted to introduce myself as the new School Resource Officer!

Taber has been home to me since 2015, where I quickly discovered the
kindness and hospitality of our great community. I began my journey with

TPS by volunteering as an Auxiliary Constable in 2019, quickly finding
policing to be a rewarding and challenging opportunity. For many years,
The Taber Police Service, along with the Horizon School Division, have

partnered together in the School Resource Officer (SRO) program. With this
program, the goal to build relationships and partnerships in the schools has

been tremendously successful. 

Policing is a community effort, and in regards to the SRO program, every
student, staff member and parent are stakeholders in this program, making
it a valuable resource to the community. Being entrusted now with the role

of School Resource Officer is truly a great honour, and I am excited to
collaborate with the wonderful people of Horizon School Division. As I

transition into this role, I look forward to building on what has been
previously established, while learning and growing together with you all!



Hi! My name is Justina Schmitt. I am a Jesus-loving, cup-half-full kind of
person. I Graduated from TMS, now known as HCP (Horizon Christian

Program). This will be my fourth year as an EA, but my first at Myers, and I
am so excited for this opportunity, although I will be working up in the

HCP wing if you ever need me. During my previous years as an EA, I have
enjoyed bonding with the students, watching them learn and grow, and
being there for them in any situation. I have been so blessed in this job,

and I cannot wait to see what working in high school will be like! 

Hi! My name is Maggie Hudson,  

I live in Barnwell with my husband, Kelly and our 3
kids; Jayla, Emery, and Trey.

For the past 12 and a half years I have drove school
bus. My bus families are the absolute best!

I started subbing as an Education Assistant last
February and absolutely love it!

I am excited to be at Myers full time!

Hi! My name is Viktoriia Liashenko. I am from Ukraine. I grew up,
graduated from Pedagogical University there and worked as a

teacher. But when the war started in Ukraine, my youngest
children came to Canada with me. I love the Barnwell and Taber
area very much - beautiful farms and endless fields. It reminds
me of the south of Ukraine and my childhood there. I am very
grateful to God for the opportunity to live and work here. I am
very happy to work at W.R. Myers School with the students I

used to work with at school in Barnwell. I think that working at
school with children is the happiest profession.



Band

The 1st Band Parent
Meeting of this school
year is Thursday, Sept

19th at 7pm in the Band
Room! 



It's so great to see all our students and parents back at school. By the
time you get this newsletter we will already be in the full swing of

athletics. Our football will have played their first game and volleyball
teams have completed tryouts.

We will also start organizing our Golf Team and our Cross Country Run
Team. If you are a grade 10-12 student and interested in completing at
Golf Zones you need to talk to Mrs. Cooney right away. The deadline to
sign up for golf is September 10! Listen closely to announcements for

cross country run practices and signing up for the team. Mrs. Planger and
Mrs. Cram will be running our cross country run team this year.

I hope to see everyone out at our games!! Either playing, scorekeeping or
cheering us on in the stands!!

Go Rebels Go!!

Athletic Director 



School Fees 

They will be entered the week commencing
Sept 9th now that schedule changes are done.
They are due Sept. 30 and the instruction page

is below Thanks! 



Off Campus



Off Campus (cont.)



This year’s W. R. Myers Ceremony will
consist of a Cap and Gown Graduation

ceremony on May 23, 2025 followed by a
Grade 12 Banquet on Saturday, May 24th.  

 We are currently forming our organizing
committees. If you are interested in
joining the Parent Grad Committee,

please email Nicole Cooney at
nicole.cooney@horizon.ab.ca to express

your interest.

Grad



We are excited to start the school year with a new name and logo for
the HCP program! We are now called the Horizon Christian Program,
and our new logo was designed by one of our Grade 9 students, Hilda

Loewen.

Even though we have a new name, we are still focused on giving
students free education with a faith-based and culturally sensitive
approach. This week is also Mennonite Heritage Week, and we are

excited to welcome many of our moms to join us for a baking activity.
During this event, we will talk about ways to help students learn more

about their own cultural history.

In the HCP program, we continue to give students many chances to
grow. HCP students can enjoy great programs like Shop, Textiles,
Cosmetology, and Media at WR Myers. They can also take part in

special career programs organized by our off-campus team. This
includes dual credit programs, where students can take college

courses while still in high school, and trades exploration programs. We
hope more students will try these exciting opportunities!

We have set up a WhatsApp group for families in our program to make
communication easier. If you want to join, please contact Sean Dupuis
or Lana Hansen. Lastly, we can’t wait to see many of our families at the

tri-school BBQ on the evening of September 17th. We hope to see you
there!

TMS (Now HCP) UPDATE 



https://wrmyerstaber.itemorder.com/shop/home/

W.R. Myers school
apparel store

https://wrmyerstaber.itemorder.com/shop/home/


Learning Commons (Library) News

Welcome back! If you still have textbooks or
books from last year (or even years before),

please return them as soon as possible.
Overdue notices will be going out in the next

few weeks.

Book club is back this year! Listen to the
announcements and watch for posters later

this month for more information.

Learning Commons - Library



Text communication





REPORT AN ABSENCE

If your child is going to miss any school or
needs to leave early please notify the

office staff using one of the three options:
Phone   403-223-2292 

Text       587-370-3812

Email    wrm.attendance@horizon.ab.ca

Calendar

mailto:wrmattendance@horizon.ab.ca

